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President’s Message 
 

 
 

Hello Valley Quilters 

 

What a great show! Thank you everyone for your hard work.  Cinda Olivas did a fantastic job, 

along with her buddies Linda Card and Vannarin Warner and the many other worker bees.  

 

Thank you all for the privilege of being your president for three years. It has been an 

unbelievable experience. Thank you all for making me a stronger woman. 

 

Happy Quilting  

Nancy 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.valleyquilters.org/
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 1  Cheryl Winblad    16  Helen Mitchell 

 5  Margaret Gutierrez  19 Rosalie Reed  

 5  Joan Torbett  20 Jan Lawrence 

 6  Mickie Grant      21 Shirley Mykris  

 6  Jenell Lamb      24 Jenelle Pickett  

16 Chuck Anderson  25  Shawnee Miller 

       25  Linda Lemcke 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Programs 

Kathleen Jones, 1st Vice President Elect 

 

For our February meeting will be having a 

“Thank You” Party to say thank you to all our 

Valley Quilters members for the wonderful 

work that went on in preparation of and 

during our recent Quilt Show.  Thank you also 

for all the help that is given to our quilters on 

a daily basis. 

 

Since we ran out of time at last month’s 

guild meeting, we will be sharing our sewing 

notions and gadgets (think unique) at this 

coming meeting. Additionally, instead of the 

normal Show and Tell, I would like you to 

please bring two quilts for Show and Tell: 

one of your early quilts and a current or 

newer quilt, so we can share how we’ve 

improved.  

 

Pam Hadfield will be our guest speaker at our 

March meeting and she will have a workshop 

the following day - Wednesday, March 25th. 

The workshop is called “Red/White/Bloom.” 

The cost for the workshop is $30.00, with an 

additional $40.00 for the kit/pattern, or an 

additional $10.00, if you just want the 

pattern.  The last day to sign up is February 

25th. 

 

Kathleen  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Quilters Calendar 

Feb.  17 Needle Yakkers 

Feb.  24 Needle Yakkers 

Feb.  25 VQ Guild Meeting – Seven Hills 

Mar.   2 Needle Yakkers/ VQ Board Mtg 

Mar.   9 Needle Yakkers/Retreat Starts 

Mar.  16 Needle Yakkers 

Mar.  23 Needle Yakkers 

Mar.  24 VQ Guild Meeting – Seven Hills 

  (Guest Speaker-Pam Hadfield) 

Mar.  25 Workshop– “Red/White/Bloom” 

 

SCCQG’s List of Upcoming Quilt Shows: 

Mar. 14–15 Friendship Square Show – 

La Habra Community Center 10:00 a.m. 

Mar. 28–29 Glendale Quilt Show – Glendale 

Civic Center 10:00 a.m. 

 

 

 

February 2020 
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Membership 

Linda St. Jean, 2nd Vice President 

 

We have a list of new members joining from 

our January 28th meeting and also from the 

Quilt Show.  Please take time to welcome 

Sharon Deuber, Barbara Mages, Jan 

Lawrence, Diana Fish, Loretta Wine, Charlotte 

Morton, and Onzal Boles.  Attendance at our 

January meeting was a total of 80, which 

included five new members and two guests 

from a visiting quilt guild. 

 

The February 25th meeting will mark the end 

of our annual membership renewal to have 

your name listed in the 2020-2021 Valley 

Quilters Guild’s directory. 

 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Linda  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Retreats  

Mary Myers, 1st Vice President 

 

March 9 - 12, 2020 

The final payment for retreats is due 

February 25th at guild meeting.  We have 25 

going this year – it is a full group;   some of us 

will need to share tables.  It will be so fun to 

just spend time with our friends and sew. 

 

I will send out a letter to those who are going 

to the retreat to provide all the details of 

what to bring and the address and time to be 

there. 

 

See you at Guild, 

Mary 
-- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fat Quarter Fun 
Joan Torbett and Jenelle Pickett 

 

 
 

January fat quarters were won 

by Roberta Plains, Elaine 

Robertson, Nancy Smith, and 

Elaine Giometti.  Congratulations 

to all of you! 

 

February Fat Quarter: 

Green  
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Sunshine & Shadows 

Ann Lontz 

 

Get well cards were sent to Janie 

Currey, Barbara Elliott (she had 

pneumonia) and Jenelle Pickett (broke 

her shoulder).  A “thinking of you” card 

was sent to Kathleen Jones (her husband 

was ill). 

 

 
 

 
               

 
 

Yakkers and Philanthropy Projects 

Kathleen Jones and JoAnn Gregory 

909-238-8553 918-801-8631 

 

Please join us most Monday mornings 9 am to 

11 am at Valley Wide to tie quilts.  You can 

also bring your latest projects to share or to 

get advice. 

Next “Sew In” is March 30th
 

Please return any quilts that you have taken 

home.  Your help is very important to our 

being able to give away quilts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hospitality 

Geri Hauser/Lori Mathis 

 

Thank you to all of the marvelous 

quilters who will be bringing a potluck 

dish for our February celebration.  If 

you have any questions regarding this, 

please call me at (951) 491-4207. 

 

Thanks, 

Geri  
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Newsletter Editor – Advertising 
Linda Oles 

Reminder:  If you are interested in renewing 

your ad or adding an ad, the cost is $40 for 

March 2020 – February 2021.  Please 

make sure your payment is received by me 

no later than February 25th so that it can 

be included in the March newsletter.  Make 

checks payable to Valley Quilters and mail 

to me, or bring it to our February guild 

meeting.  I would appreciate it if you 

would scan your business card (if new ad 

or changed) and email to me at 

LMCLAU60@gmail.com.  Questions?  Call 

me at 951 330-9700.  Thank you, Linda. 

 

Mail payment to: Linda Oles 

43430 State Hwy. 74, Ste. F, PMB 149 

Hemet, CA  92544 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Show and Tell – January 
Sue Leuschen 

 

Joan Dorr:  Mini workshop- two binding 

on back technique minis 

Suzanne Wade:  Yellow and white Sleigh 

Trail and “Sew and Unsew” wall hanging 

using Mystery Challenge sections 

Midge Kincaid: pink embroidered quilt and 

queen size Autumn Rhapsody. 

Yvonne Pope:  King size tiny colorful 

squares quilt 

Grace Ward:  Baby quilt with floating 

stars 

Phyllis Binkley: Lap quilt made from 

Mystery Challenge section with added 

fancy stitches 

Billie Kercmar:  1st quilt- Granddaughter 

(with houses) and large award-winning 

quilt 

Kathie Smigun- 6 outstanding wool 

appliquéd table runners 

Hope Mulstay- Grandchild’s baby quilt- 

with minky fabric and elephant prints 
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Quilt Show Ribbon Winners: 
 

Pieced, Large 
1st  Joan Torbett 

2nd  JoAnn Gregory 

3rd   Vannarin Warner 

 

Pieced, Medium 
1st   Mary Myers 

2nd   Diane Best 

3rd   Joan Torbett 

 

Pieced, Small 

1st   Vannarin Warner 

2nd   Edna Hornkohl 

3rd   Edna Hornkohl 

 

Miniature 
1st   Marie Gibbons 

2nd   Joan Dorr 

 

Hand Appliqué 
1st   Karen Gehring 

2nd   Billie Kercmer 

3rd   Cheryl Winblad 

 

Machine Appliqué 

1st   Rose Rhoads 

2nd    Pam Verburg 

3rd   Kathy Smigun 

 

Mixed 
1st   Karen Gehring 

2nd   Rosalie Reed 

3rd   Jacqueline Hansen 

 

Innovative/Art 

1st   Cleta Colston 

2nd   Shirley Mykris 

3rd   Jacqueline Hansen 

 

 

Group 
1st   Nimble Fingers 

2nd   Golden Thimbles 

 

Machine Embroidery 
1st   Carolyn Schroth 

2nd   Carolyn Schroth 

 

Hand Embroidery 
1st   Rosalie Reed 

2nd   Linda Wayment 

3rd   Mike Yeager 

 

Hand Quilted 
1st   Rosalie Reed 

2nd   Rosalie Reed 

3rd   Dawn Guthrie-Clark 

 

Edge to Edge/Pantograph 
1st   Dawn Guthrie-Clark 

2nd   Suzanne Wade 

3rd   Joan Torbett 

 

Domestic Machine 

1st   Karen Gehring 

2nd   Midge Kincaid 

 

Free Motion Custom 

1st   Vannarin Warner 

2nd   Edna Hornkohl 

3rd   Midge Kincaid 

 

Computer Assisted 
1st   Mary Ann Olsen 

2nd   Mary Ann Olsen 

3rd   Nimble Fingers 
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Valley Quilters 

c/o Linda Oles 

43430 State Hwy. 74 

Ste. F, PMB 149 

Hemet, CA  92544 

 

 

 
Remember to bring to the  

February meeting: 

Name badge, final payment for Retreat, 

2020-2021 Advertising payment, Show & 

Tell items, Fat Quarter: green, and 

completed Security Quilts. 

Valley Quilters Guild meets at 9:30 a.m. 

on the 4th Tuesday of each month (arrive 

a little early if you want to visit before 

the meeting starts). 

 

Location:   Seven Hills Clubhouse 

3050 Jacaranda Way 

Hemet, CA 

Website:   www.valleyquilters.org 

file:///C:\Users\Cleta%20Colston\Documents\Valley%20Quilters%20Newsletter%202010-2012\www.valleyquilters.org

